
	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	ETHICS COMMITTEE



	8 MAY 2008

	(2.00 pm – 3.00 pm)


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Professor Massara, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Research and Enterprise)

	
	

	Present
	Ms Blench, Professor Busfield, Mr Donaldson, Mr Doughty (for Ms Cox), Dr Elston, Professor Fox, Professor Pudney, Mr Stock

	
	

	Apologies
	Ms Cox, Dr P Martin, Dr W Martin, Dr Michalowski, Dr Pevalin, Professor Pretty, Ms Stevens

	
	

	Secretary
	Ms Manning-Press, Research Governance and Planning Manager


	CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Chair welcomed Ms Daisy Blench, the Students’ Union Ethics and Environment Officer, as a new member of the Ethics Committee.
	15/08

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The following item was starred for discussion in addition to those indicated on the agenda:
	16/08

	
	· 5:  Matters Arising from the Minutes
	

	
	
	

	
	The unstarred items of the agenda were then deemed to have been received or noted and approved by Ethics Committee as appropriate.
	17/08

	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 4 March 2008 were signed as a correct record.
	18/08

	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Dr Wayne Martin, Chair of the Humanities and Comparative Studies FEC, had been co-opted to the Ethics Committee with immediate effect and had been appointed as an ex officio member from October 2008.  A question was raised about why the Chairs of the other FECs had not also been appointed to the Ethics Committee because this would be an important link between the Committee and the FECs.
	19/08

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the Chairs of the other FECs should be appointed to the Ethics Committee.
	20/08

	
	


	REPORTS FROM THE FACULTY ETHICS COMMITTEES ON THE OPERATION OF THE NEW UNIVERSITY ETHICS REVIEW PROCEDURE (EC/08/4)
	

	
	

	Received
	Reports were received from the three FECs.
	21/08

	
	
	

	Noted
	The report submitted by the Chair of the Science and Engineering FEC did not include data from the Department of Health and Human Sciences.
	22/08

	
	
	

	
	The Department of Sociology has reported some concerns about the operation of the new system in particular around the issue of informed consent.  However, it was felt that the issues could have arisen from some misunderstandings.  
	23/08

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the Chair of the Science and Engineering FEC should be asked to provide information relating to applications submitted by members of the Department of Health and Human Sciences.
	24/08

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that a full list of applications, giving names of applicants and title of project, would be provided with each report.  This would be produced from information sent by departmental research directors to the Research Governance and Planning Manager.
	25/08

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that research should be undertaken into the guidance about participant consent given by sociological bodies such as the British Sociological Association and the Social Research Association with a view to providing University guidelines.  Draft guidelines would be produced and circulated to the Ethics Committee for consideration before the next meeting.
	26/08

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that a full review of the new procedures would be undertaken at the end of the first year of operation when changes to improve the procedures would be considered by the Ethics Committee.  In the meantime, checks would be made to ensure that conflicting information was not being provided within the University’s own procedures.
	27/08

	
	
	

	AUDIT OF THE APPROVAL PROCESS (EC/08/5)
	

	
	

	Received
	A draft procedure and form for the audit of the application for ethical approval process.
	28/08

	
	
	

	Noted
	It would be necessary to include an additional question about whether the auditor’s assessment of the application concurred with that of the original outcome and, if not, the reasons for this.
	29/08

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the majority of the form which is an audit of process could be completed by the Research Governance and Planning Manager before circulation to an auditor who would provide assessment and commentary.
	30/08

	
	
	


	ETHICAL APPROVAL OF PROJECTS UNDERTAKEN BY TENANTS OF THE UNIVERSITY’S BICs AND RESEARCH PARK
	

	
	

	Noted
	One of the Business Incubation Centre tenants at Southend is intending to undertake research with human participants.  Following discussions between staff in the REO, the Southend Business Hub and the Southend Campus Manager, it was agreed that the University should require its tenants to seek and obtain ethical approval for research involving human participants undertaken on University premises.  The concern was that, although the University has no authority over the research activity of tenants, the University could be linked by external organisations and the general public to research which, if undertaken by University staff or students, would be expected to have been reviewed.  The tenants were informed that, in these circumstances, they would be expected to obtain ethical approval for their research and, if they chose to use the University’s ethics review procedures rather than going elsewhere, the Chair of the Ethics Committee had, agreed that our Committee could consider an application.
Concern had been expressed by a committee member about the University requiring its tenants to seek and obtain ethical approval for research involving human participants undertaken on University premises and a request had been made to discuss this policy in Committee.
	31/08

	
	The situation for clients of the University’s BICs would be different to that of clients of the Research Park because the former would be far more closely associated to the operations of the University.
	32/08

	
	
	

	Resolved
	in the absence of a number of committee members it was agreed that further research should be undertaken into:

1. the policies operated by other institutions; and

2. the current contract with tenants of the BIC 
with a view to developing a policy which could be included as a statement in the contract.  A draft would be produced for discussion at the next meeting of the Ethics Committee.
	33/08

	
	
	

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	

	Noted
	Thursday 23 October 2008 at 2.00 pm in the RAB Butler Building Board Room (Room 5.609) – to be confirmed.
	34/08

	
	
	


Sarah Manning-Press
Research Governance and Planning Manager
22 May 2008
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